
 

Aspendale Gardens Primary School  

Newsletter—Thursday 29th February 
INQUIRER     THINKER      BALANCED      COURAGEOUS     KNOWLEDGEABLE 

REFLECTIVE     PRINCIPLED     CARING     OPEN-MINDED  COMMUNICATOR 

Aspendale Gardens is an IB World School that strives to be internationally minded.   

Our purpose is to provide a supportive safe and dynamic learning environment.  We promote inquiry, curiosity,  

creativity and individuality.  We aim to develop a resilient, open-minded school community where all students  

become independent,  

FROM OUR ACTING PRINCIPAL 
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FREE DRESS DAY for EASTER RAFFLE 

THURSDAY 7TH MARCH  

Donations of Easter Chocolates or Gold Coin 

 

MARCH 

Friday 1         District Swimming Carnival 

Tuesday 5         2025 School Tour @ 9:15am 

Wednesday 6      Senior House Cross Country 

          Foundation Team Building Incursion 

Thursday 7         Running Group @ 7:30am 

          Year 3 Emotional Intelligence Incursion 

          FREE DRESS DAY for Easter Raffle 

Friday 8         Year 6 ISS vs Chelsea Hts PS (home) 

                     School Assembly @ 2:30pm in Gym 

Monday 11         Labour Day Holiday 

Tuesday 12         2025 School Tour @ 9:15am 

             Division Swimming Carnival 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 13    Years 1 & 2 Melbourne United  

                    Basketball Clinics 

Thursday 14          Running Group @ 7:30am 

Friday 15          Year 6 ISS vs Chelsea PS (away) 

           Year 6 Coral Vass Incursion  

Thursday 21          Running Group @ 7:30am 

            Harmony Day School Assembly @  

                     2:30pm in Gym 

Friday 22               Year 6 Summer Lightning Premiership   

            NO ASSEMBLY 

Wednesday 27     Regional Swimming Carnival 

Thursday 28          END OF TERM 1—2:30pm Finish 

2024 DIARY 

With the unsettled weather of the past fortnight, we extend our thoughts to those communities who have 

been affected by the storms and more recently the fires. We have had a couple of ‘hot weather’        

timetables where the students have stayed inside, but on the whole our students have been able to have 

recess and lunchtimes outside and have been able to use our school grounds as an extension of their 

learning. As we move from summer to autumn, the weather is likely to become more changeable. Parents, 

please    remind your children to bring appropriate school clothes in their bags for changes in weather.  

The end of February marks the end of the Foundation students’ assessment days, so from next week they 

will be joining us for the full 5 days. This may be an adjustment for some of our Foundation students, as they 

may need more relaxation and downtime after school for the first few weeks. It was lovely to have our 

Foundation students join us for their first whole school assembly last week. They have achieved a few    

milestones over the past 5 weeks and this was another step along the way. The students listened well to 

the information being shared and some even came up to receive a Star of the Week certificate. 
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This week, the Year 2’s went on a walking excursion to investigate our local environment of the wetlands. 

This excursion is linked with their central idea ‘Taking care of your well-being involves many factors.’ Stu-

dents investigated the importance of physical movement, social connection, balanced nutrition and 

mindfulness.  

Meet The Year 5 Team 

Lee Wonnacott, Rochelle Keulen, Athena Archer and Ross Graham  

Meet The Year 6 Team 

Chris Taylor, Jackie Morrison-Woolcock, Belle Munro and  Brooke Hiscock 

Maths at AGPS 
 

Our students have begun the year with some enjoyment and fun! Each year level has begun their        

exploration into all aspects of Maths and its place in our world. At AGPS we believe 

that students can learn and practise foundational skills through the use of games. This 

encourages enjoyment within Maths and is something that we value highly. Our 

Foundation students have all received their Maths Packs which include a variety of 

hands-on resources to explore different games. 

 

We have dedicated our Friday Maths session to the review of previously taught maths 

concepts and recall of key maths vocabulary, as well as a focus on developing 

maths fluency. To improve our teaching of maths, our Maths Leaders have been 

working closely with the Kingston school network, participating in rich discussion and sharing good prac-

tise. 
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Parent / Teacher Communications 

We do encourage parents to make contact with their child’s teachers, to discuss progress, goals, aca-

demic, social / emotional needs. We do have a 3-step approach for addressing issues when they arise. 

These are detailed later in this newsletter.  
 

Parent Feedback 

This week we will be sending out a survey to parents on Compass. This survey is to capture our parent 

community’s opinions of our information sharing at the start of the year. This       

includes the student questionnaire, the parent information sessions and the invite 

to meet for a 1-to-1 session with the classroom teacher. We would appreciate any 

feedback you may have, so that we can tailor these to the needs of our parents. 

The Compass post will have some information for parents regarding how they can 

support their child’s learning in Maths and English. We will also have a follow-up 

session later in the term for parents to ask any questions of our Learning Specialists 

relating to how you can assist with your child’s learning.  
 

School Council 

We had our final meeting of the 2023 School Council on Monday night. A big thanks go to the 2023 

School Council for their time, suggestions and support. I would like to take this opportunity to thank Jono 

Whalan for his contribution to our School Council over the past 5 years. The election for the 2024 School 

Council is still under way, with the ballot closing at 4pm on Monday 4th March. Good luck to our 5 nomi-

nees.  
 

Taking Action - Willow K fundraiser 

Willow K (6JM) has been ‘taking action’ by making products to sell in order to raise money for the RSPCA. 

She will be setting up a stall (with her mum) beside Mordialloc Woolworths to sell her products. You can 

see more details of her fundraiser here: 

https://fundraiseyourway.rspcavic.org/page/WillowKing 

 

District Swimming 

On Friday (1st March), 32 students will be competing in the District Swimming Gala. They will be             

representing our school and swimming against a number of local schools. We wish our students all the 

best and encourage them to swim to the best of their ability and represent AGPS well, both in the pool 

and out of it. 
 

Clean Up Australia 

Here is an opportunity for us all to ‘take action’. Our local communities will be organising Clean Up     

Australia activities over this weekend, so keep an eye out for oppor-

tunities to join in. If you are unable to join in with an organised event, 

families may choose to look around their locality and clean / tidy / 

beautify areas. At school we will be recognising Clean Up Australia 

next week, with year levels assisting with tidying our school environ-

ment and local area. We recommend that students bring in a pair 

of gloves to assist with this activity. 
 

Free Dress Day 

On Thursday 7th March, we will have a ‘free dress’ day, where students will be able to wear their choice 

of clothes. We ask for either a donation of an Easter egg / bunny or a gold coin donation. These        

contributions will be organised into baskets and will be our prizes for our Easter raffle to be held later in 

the term.  

 

Have a great weekend everyone. 

 

Jonathan 

Acting Principal 
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PYP focus in Year 4

Place a photo here.

The Year 4 students have been exploring the transdisciplinary theme, ‘Who we are’, by

looking into their wellbeing. They have been busy using their senses in different

environments, participating in a range of wellbeing activities and reflecting on their

feelings and emotions before and afterwards. During this process, students have spent

some time in the garden and they have participated in regular meditations that have

demonstrated how effective breathing techniques have an immense impact on their

relaxation. Students have also created some beautiful mandalas during wellbeing time in

the afternoons.

.

Who We Are

Central Idea: Our connection with the environment impacts our physical, 
spiritual and emotional wellbeing.
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STARS OF THE WEEK 
TERM 1 WEEKS 3 & 4 

Year 3—Year 4 

Foundation, Year 1 & Year 2 
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STARS OF THE WEEK 
TERM 1 WEEKS 3 & 4 

Specialists 

Year 5 — Year 6 
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Chelsea & Patterson District Swimming Carnival –  

Tryouts Report 

On Wednesday 14th February, students in Years 3 - 6 had the opportunity to try out for the AGPS 

District Swimming Team, hoping to represent AGPS at the Chelsea & Patterson District Swimming 

Carnival in Term 1.  

Well done to the 50 students that attended the tryouts. It 

was great to see everyone trying their best to get a place 

in the team! A big thank you to Mr. Murphy and Ms. Hunt 

who assisted with the tryouts. 

Following the tryouts, 32 students have been selected to represent AGPS at the Chelsea & Patter-

son District Swimming Carnival this Friday 1st March.  

Well done to the following students who have been selected 

 

William F 

(3JB) 

 

Andrew H 

(3JB) 

 

Max U 

(3JB) 

 

Ava C 

(4DG) 

 
Chloe M 

(4DG) 

 

Sarah P 

(4DG) 

 

Logan H-I 

(4KC) 

 

Morgan B 

(4OM) 
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Zac D 

(5AA) 

 

Tullow D W 

(5AA) 

 

Emel K 

(5AA) 

 

Anastasia B 

(5LW) 

 
Kenzie C 

 (5LW) 

 

William H 

 (5LW) 

 

Layla K 

(5LW) 

 

Olivia M 

(5LW) 

 
Madison W 

(5LW) 

 

Harrison B 

(5RG) 

 

Archie F 

(5RG) 

 

Charlie F 

(5RG) 
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Andrei P 

(5RK) 

 

Leah P 

(6BH) 

 

Beau B 

(6BM) 

 

Sophie C 

(6BM) 

 
Kiara C 

(6BM) 

 

Jonah D W 

(6BM) 

 

Isaiah E 

(6BM) 

 

Maxx M 

(6BM) 

 
Makenzie P 

(6CT) 

 

Savannah W 

(6CT) 

 

Alison Y 

(6CT) 

 

Aydan G 

(6JM) 
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A special mention to the following students who placed in the Top 4 for one of their events at the swimming try-

outs and received ribbons for their efforts: 

 
 

Carly J 

(3JB) 

 

Jacob S 

(5RG) 

 

Flynn W 

(5RK) 

 

Emmanuel V 

(6BM) 

 

Another special mention to Jonah D W (6BM) who broke previous AGPS                 

School Records at the swimming try outs 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On behalf of AGPS, good luck to the 32 students competing at tomorrow’s Chelsea & Patterson 

District Swimming Carnival. We know that you will all represent AGPS extremely well. GO AGPS! 

Mr. Braden King  

Jonah  D W 

(6BM) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Records: 

50m Freestyle & 

50m Butterfly 

(12/13 YO Boys) 
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AGPS Senior Cross Country Carnival (Years 3 - 6) 
 

A final reminder that next Wednesday 6th March, we will be hosting our AGPS Senior Cross Country  

Carnival (Years 3 - 6). The event will be held in the Open Parkland behind the main school grounds 

(Edithvale Wetlands), using the existing bike paths. The event will begin at approximately 9:00am and will 

finish at approximately 11:15am.  

 

**Please ensure the Neighbourhood Walk consent has been provided on Compass by Friday 1st  March.**  
 

Below is a schedule for the morning including a list of the age groups and distances that students will be 

required to run.  

(PLEASE NOTE: These times are approximate times ONLY) 

Time Age Group Distance 

9.00am 
Walk out to the AGPS Sportsground (behind the school grounds).  

Students sit in their House colours. 

9.15am Welcome and run-down of the event by Mr. King & Mr. Murphy. 

9.25am Year 6 House Captains perform their House Chants. 

9.35am 8/9/10 Year Old (Girls) 2 km 

9.40am 8/9/10 Year Old (Boys) 2 km 

10.00am 11 Year Old (Girls) 3 km 

10.05am 11 Year Old (Boys) 3 km 

10.30am 12/13 Year Old (Girls) 3 km 

10.35am 12/13 Year Old (Boys) 3 km 

11.05am Announcement of the AGPS Cross Country Champions for 2024 by the Year 6 Sports Leaders. 

11.15am End of the 2024 AGPS Cross Country Carnival. 

Please see below which age group your child will be running in for the event: 

Age Group Year/s Born 

8/9/10 Year Old 2014 - 2016 

11 Year Old  2013 

12/13 Year Old 2011 - 2012 

Students can wear their House Colours as well as appropriate clothing and shoes to run in for their event. 

The Top 10 students in each age group will progress to the Chelsea & Patterson District Cross Country  

Carnival being held on Friday 10th May (Term 2).  
 

Thank you to all of the parents who have offered to assist Mr. King & Mr. Murphy in the roles of course 

Marshalls on the day. We will be in contact with you over the next few days. If there are any other par-

ents who would like to assist and haven’t told Mr. King or Mr. Murphy yet, please contact Mr. King or Mr. 

Murphy on Class DOJO by Monday 4th March. You will need to have a current WWCC and have com-

pleted the school’s Volunteer Agreement to be able to assist. For more information on the event, please 

look on Compass or contact Mr. King. 
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OUR CANTEEN IS OPEN 
WEDNESDAY, THURSDAY & FRIDAY 

Counter sales are available at                       
lunchtime only 

Please place Lunch orders via QKR  
QKR closes at 9:00am on day of delivery 
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Piano Tuition 
 

Piano and theory lessons available in Patterson Lakes 

by accredited fully qualified music teacher. 
 

Students are tutored in private one-to-one lessons all 

age, beginners to adults and may choose to study  

music for leisure or for exam purposes. Through  

tailored lessons, all students are encouraged to  

maximise their musical potential to the fullest.   

All lessons include basic music theory. Specialized  

theory classes also offered. 

The core work covers the following: 

TECHNICAL DEVELOPMENT, SIGHT READING, THEORY 

and A.M.E.B. EXAM PREPARATIONS. 

Special:  1st Lesson Half Price 

Carolyn Susan Rossis 

Dip of Ed and Grad Dip of Music 

Current children’s check and fully vaccinated 

(M) 0409 131 961 

carolynsrossis@gmail.com 

www.pianodynamics.com.au 
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